MINUTES OF ALGONQUIN VILLAGE LIQUOR COMMISSION HELD IN VILLAGE HALL ON NOVEMBER 20, 2007

<u>CALL TO ORDER</u>: Liquor Commissioner John Schmitt called the Commission to order at 7:45 P.M. and reported that the following commissioners were present: J. Spella, J. Glogowski, B. Dianis J. Steigert, R. Smith, D. Sosine.

Staff in attendance; Attorney - Kelly Cahill, Administration - W. Ganek & Village Clerk, Jerry Kautz.

<u>LICENSE APPLICATION:</u> Commissioner Schmitt requested the Liquor Commission for consensus to consider issuing a Class A-1 license to the following liquor license applicant for the fiscal year 2007-2008. Attorney Cahill stated that all documents were in proper order.

The new owner of Montarra's Grill, Tom Vasiliou, was asked by Mr. Dianis if he and his help have passed or will take Bassett training? He replied affirmative. Mr. Smith asked if he will live in the area? Mr. Vasiliou said he would be moving to Algonquin.

Consensus was to issue the Class A-1 Liquor license to Algonquin Montarra, Inc. d/b/a Montarra Grill, 1491 S. Randall Road.

Commissioner Schmitt stated the license will be granted.

ADJOURNMENT:

Commissioner Schmitt adjourned the meeting at 7:50 P.M.

Submitted: